
Aber: Member has not been there so not really sure of the activities that have taken place. 

Bath: Not done a lot since the last rally. Had a BBQ, some meetings and hope to gain more members 
in September. 

Birmingham: AGM and camping in Newcastle-Under-Lyme. 

Bristol: Done loads of stuff. Had the AGM and Summer Holiday. 

Cambridge: As ever CUSAGC has had an action-packed few months, despite many of our 
undergraduate members being plagued by exams. Easter saw a group of CUSAGCers heading off to 
the Wicklow mountains, followed by a brief stay in Dublin. A weekend trip to Cheddar was 
organised, including an introduction to caving. On a less adventurous, but no less exciting front, 
CUSAGC’s review of the benefits associated with SSAGO membership reached completion; a heated 
debate concluded that CUSAGC’s place was within SSAGO, and that greater efforts should be made 
to ensure efficient communication between the organisations. The CUSAGC loan to SSAGO for 
insurance cover reflects one aspect of this effort. The C-Rally represents the culmination of 
CUSAGC’s programme for this term – the C-Rally team hopes that everybody has an enjoyable and 
relaxing time. 

Cardiff: Had a successful but quiet term. Beer and Skittles, a new event of boating and contacted by 
a Finish group who were on a cycling holiday. 

Durham: Only 1 Fresher but more are coming to stuff. Summer camp in York and despite exams 
have carried on. Are now organising the rally. 

for the rally. Had a Progressive Supper and Summer Camp last week in the N. Yorkshire Moors. 

Leeds: Continued as normal with a new committee. All the usual events. 

Leicester: Not a lot. New committee ready for next term. Been climbing and on summer camp. 

Loughborough: Done quite a bit. At the C&S Presentation Evening won the ‘Most Outstanding Event’ 

No committee for next year so likely that it will fold. 

Nottingham: A copy of the report submitted can be found at the end of the minutes. 

Southampton: We now have a group with a new committee and although there are not many of us 
we have been doing things. Went bowling and now we are here. 

Tyne Link: On March 2nd held the Tyne Link Challenge for local S&G groups. 80 people turned up. 
Had the AGM but not a lot since then. 4 members going to Mexico Moot. 

Warwick: Changed reps at Easter. Been bowling, had BBQ, Campfire for Scout Millennium Camp. 
Going camping in Coventry tomorrow. 


